
COMMU NITY CONTACT AT SURREY PLACE 

The Public Information Office is still in 
need of volunteers to staff a booth at 
Surrey Place August 21, 22, 23 and 24. The 
College is participating in an Education 
Fair at the shopping mall, and volunteers 
are needed to answer questions from the 
public and distribute brochures and calendars 
to interested people. 
If you can spare some time to talk to the 
public about the College, please call 
Margaret Carruthers at Surrey Campus, loc. 
273, and she'll arrange a schedule for you. 
Thanks! 

ARTISTS DISPLAY THEIR WARES 

An art show of recent works by graduates 
of the fine arts department at the College 
is underway at the Surrey Art Gallery. 

It features 39 two-dimensional and three­
dimensional works by 28 students who 
graduated from Kwantlen between 1980 and 
1985. All artwork on display has been 
done since the students graduated from 
the college . The show is designed to show 
the directions the various artists have 
taken since leaving Kwantlen to pursue 
either an art career or further art 
studies. 

Directions '85 will be at the Surrey Art 
Gallery, at 13750 88th Avenue, until 
August 27. The gallery is open Monday to 
Friday from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., from 
1 to 5 p.m. on Saturdays and Sundays, and 
on Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 
7 to 9:30 p.m. 

NEW GOVERNMENT STUDENT FUNDING PROGRAMS 

The Ministry of Education announced two 
major Student Funding programs on July 26. 
A new scholarship program will provide up to 
$400 for students at the mid point of two­
year programs at Kwantlen College. As well, 
a B.C . Student Loan remission program will 
provi de up tc 33 ~er cent remissicn on a11 
B.C. Student Loans. 

We do not know at this time if the scholar­
ship program is retroactive to study 
completed so far this year but the remission 
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Kwantlen's Public Information Office is 
involved in a joint campaign, sponsored by 
InformEd, the B.C. Association of Colleges , 
and the Council of Principals, which is 
designed to improve public awareness of the 
role colleges and institutes play throughout 
the province, and gain support for their 
programs and purpose. 

Thirteen colleges and institutes in B.C. 
are participating in this joint campaign . 
The first you'll see of the campaign is 
television ads on CBC and the Knowledge 
Network (complete with many familiar 
Kwantlen faces) which will begin running 
in August and continue for a full year. 

The television ads are very general and are 
meant to be supported by radio public 
service announcements on radio stations 
throughout the province which give details 
of some of the good things colleges and 
institutes are doing, and newspaper items 
in local papers using the campaign themes . 

The theme that ties the campaign together 
is "B.C. Colleges and Institutes ... 
Together, more than one school of thought." 

I've got copies of the TV spots and radio 
PSAs if you're interested in viewing/hearing 
them, and would be glad to give details 
of the campaign. 

Call me at Surrey campus, loc. 272. 

. .. Judith Walker 
Public Information Officer 

(cont'd from col. 1) 

program will apply to all B.C. Student 
Loans negotiated since January 1984 when 
the oroqram began. 

It is estimated that as many as 600 
Kwantlen College students will benefit 
from one or both of these programs each yea~ 

... Jim Anderson 
Financial Aid 
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FOUR FOR ONE PROGRAM 
UNVEILED AT REGISTRATION 

Students registering for the fall semester 
at Kwantlen in August will have an oppor­
tunity to help their fellow students by 
contributing to the Student Fund. 

Each dollar contributed to the Fund, which 
will be used for bursaries, loans and 
scholarships for Kwantlen students, will 
be matched by the College. That sum will 
then be matched by the Vancouver Foundation, 
making the original dollar become four 
dollars. 

If every student registering gives a dollar 
this term, the College would very quickly 
have $5,000 to $6,000 to help needy and 
deserving students. 

A special "Four for One" table will be set 
up to receive donations at registration at 
both Surrey and Richmond campuses, and 
a brochure giving details of the program 
will be available. 

THANKS FROM THE CANCER SOCIETY 

The Canadian Cancer Society has written to 
the College to thank us for the financial 
support we gave to Steve Fonyo's Journey 
for Lives. 

The College presented Fonyo with a cheque 
and a "Tireless Runner" T-shirt when he 
arrived at the Cloverdale Fair Grounds 
in May. 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES IN THE COLLEGE 

Part-time Instructors in the 
Integrated Electronic Office Program 

Richmond Campus requires part time instruc­
tors for September 1985 to teach in the 
new Integrated Electronic Office program. 
This part time evening program is designed 
for persons with business office experience 
who wish to upgrade their knowledge and 
skills in concepts and practices in offices 
using electronic equipment. The program 
includes automated office systems, word 
processing, data based management and 
records management. 

Qualifications include a Baccalaureate degree 
or the equivalent education and experience, 
recent ous1ness ott1ce experience using 
electronic applications and experience in 
both Word Processing and Data Processing. 
Teaching experience preferred. 

Apply to Personnel by Aug. 9. Comp. No. 85-
058. 
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CALL FOR PROPOSALS 

The first international conference on 
MENTORING: AID TO EXCELLENCE in Education, 
the Arts and Sciences, Athletics, the 
Helping Professions, Career Training, and 
Business and Industry, will take place 
next July at the Gage Conference Centre at 
UBC. 

Conference organizers are asking for 
proposals for this conference, to be 
returned by December l, 1985, to : 

Mentoring Conference Planning Committee, 
c/o Dr. W.A. Gray 
Faculty of Education 
2125 Main Mall 
The University of British Columbia 
Vancouver, B.C. 
V6T 1Z5 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES OUTSIDE THE COLLEGE 

Cambrian College in Northern Ontario is 
looking for two highly-experienced people 
to join the senior management group of 
the college--a Dean of College Programs 
(Vice-President Academic Level) and a 
Dean of Finance and Administration. 

A staff of 475 provides educational services, 
on two campuses in Sudbury, to 5,000 full­
time and 15,000 part-time students in post­
secondary, skill and trade, and general 
interest programs. 

Forward curriculum vitae to Mrs. Louise 
Sidky, C.M.C., Peat Marwick, 1155 Dorchester 
Blvd. West, Montreal, Quebec, H3B 2J9. 

ACCC-ESPOL ECUADOR is looking for a program 
development specialist to provide a 
consultancy at ESPOL, Ecuador's largest 
engineering faculty in Guayaquil, with the 
Director of the Technology School and in 
cooperation with the coordinator for the 
particular technology program. 

Short term consultancies are available in 
a variety of areas, for a period of three 
to six weeks in Ecuador, depending on the 
specialty. 

For details contact the Public Information 
Office at Surrey Campus. 

------------· -----

FOR SALE 

Laser sailboat--good condition, fun for one 
or two persons, $1,095. Call Julie Hobart 
at Richmond, loc. 42, or at 921-8706. 

Golden retriever pups, $350 ea. Bob Howell at 
936-2376. 



There will be a 
Wine and Cheese Farewell for 

Reg Pridham 
on Thursday, August 22 at 3:00 p. m. 

Tech Centre Lounge. 
Please contact your Campus Principal or Director if you plan to attend 


